
 
 
 

Welcome 

P.S. 30 School SLT Meeting Minutes 
December 11, 2018 

Ms. Tozzi approved the minutes. 
Ms. Agandouch seconds the minutes. 

 
Construction Updates 
On paper construction around P.S. 30 will be complete by April 2020. If construction is 
not done by then they will continue to work to complete the job, but the workers will 
stop getting paid. They are 25 days behind schedule. They did promise that the 
schoolyard will be ready to go after the December break. Mid-January they will start 
working on the scaffolding.  

 
Auditorium Upgrade 
We received 300,00 dollars for the auditorium upgrade, We are looking to get new 
curtains, maybe new window coverings. We are getting new wood on the seats, we 
cannot replace the seats. Air conditioning is not an option because it costs half a million 
dollars . This will be done over the summer, so it will not disrupt anything. Ms. Tozzi and 
Ms. Mezzadri asked if it was possible to get four ceiling fans for the auditorium and Mr. 
lhne responded, "not sure if possible," but we will definitely ask for it. Painting the 
auditorium will be done after the roof is done, this means painting will not be done until 
2020. They will not be touching any stage lights or repairing the floor. 

 
Technology grant 
We received 50,000 dollars from Mike Cusick. We purchased flat screen promethean 
boards for the fifth-grade classes. The cost of these smartboards were five thousand 
dollars each. Mr. lhne also purchased 32 iPads, along with a cart for the iPads. There is 
about eight thousand dollars left. Mr. lhne will be setting a meeting with the grade 
leaders and discuss how the eight thousand can be used. 

 
Naep 
National Association for Education Progress. Fifty fourth graders have been chosen to 
take the test online. They will be tested on either Math or ELA. This will take place on 
February 7, 2019.  Letters went home to the students that were chosen. 

 
Zoo Program 
The Zoo program will start once again at P.S. 30 in J anuary, letters went home to the 
parents to let them know their child was chosen to participate in the afterschool 
program. Mr. lhne chose two kindergarten classes K-210 and K-209. 

 
CS4 all week 
Computer science for all was last week. This was for fifth grade only. 



Maker Space 
Mr. Napolitano got the maker space truck to come in May for four classes at P.S. 30. We 
also had it last year. 

 
Holiday Fair/ Boosterthon 
Ms. Nappi spoke about the Holiday fair. Ms. Nappi stated that volunteers were lighter 

than last year. The holiday fair brought in 28, 000 dollars not including expenses. 
Boosterthon is scheduled for January 23, 2019 and will take place in the gym. 
The prize for the highest pledges for the grades 3rd through 5th get to slime Mr. lhne. 
Highest pledges for grades Pre-K through 2nd get to slime Mr. Napolitano. 

 
 

Meeting was adjourned at 5pm. 
SLT minutes submitted by Catherine Anderson 


